
 

 

 

September 30th, 2021 

 

Dear parents/guardians, 

 

The Lester B. Pearson School Board has been informed of a decision by Quebec’s 
Ministry of Health regarding the wearing of face masks.  

As a preventative measure,  starting on Monday October 4th, preschool students (K4, 
K5) as well as all elementary school students will be required to wear face masks during 
bus transportation to and from school. Pediatric face masks will be distributed locally to 
these students. 

As well, all elementary school students will be required to wear face masks during 
Physical Education classes when they can’t be held outdoors and adherence to existing 
social distancing protocols cannot be maintained and respected. This directive does not 
apply to pre-school (K4-K5) students. 

We will continue to keep you informed of any further modifications to public health 
directives that are issued throughout the school year. 

 

Thank you for your continued collaboration. 

 

Lester B. Pearson School Board Administration 

 




